## 1994 JUNE 20

A regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Chamber, City Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 1994 June 20 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland

Councillor D.R. Corrigan (Arrived 7:40 p.m.)
Councillor D.P. Drummond (Arrived 7:05 p.m.)

Councillor D.G. Evans Councillor D. Johnston Councillor D.A. Lawson Councillor L.A. Rankin Councillor J. Young

ABSENT: Councillor C.M. Redman

STAFF: Mr. R. Earle, Acting City Manager

Mr. R.H. Moncur, Director Administrative and Community Services

Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Director Engineering

Mr. J.S. Belhouse, Deputy Director Planning and Building

Mrs. D.R. Comis, Deputy City Clerk Mr. S. Cleave, Committee Secretary

## **PRESENTATION**

a) Tricom Security Services
Re: Presentation of Cheque
to Children's Hospital

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland introduced three representatives of Tricom Security Services who raised in excess of \$6,000 for the Cleft Palate Unit at Children's Hospital.

This particular fund raiser was unique in that it involved a bet made on the Canucks/Rangers Stanley Cup Final for \$1,000 and a head shave for the losers. The three employees raised over \$6,000 and had their heads shaved in a public ceremony as they were on the losing side of the bet.

Councillor Drummond entered the Council Chamber at 7:05 p.m. and took his place at the Council table.

The Tricom Security employees then presented Loreane Scott of Children's Hospital with a cheque in the amount of \$6,135 for use by the Cleft Palate Unit.

### 1. MINUTES

a) The minutes of the regular Council Meeting held on 1994 June 13 then came forward for adoption.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the minutes of the regular Council Meeting held on 1994 June 13 be now adopted."

## 2. **DELEGATIONS**

The following wrote requesting an audience with Council:

a) Burnaby Firefighters Association
 Local 323, Vice President,
 1994 June 13,

Re: Pur

Purchase of Automatic

Defibrillators and establishing a

Defibrillators Program

Speaker - Mark Fletcher

b) Burnaby Mountain Preservation Society, 1994 June 14,

Re.

Express appreciation for Simon Fraser University Conservation Lands on Burnaby

Mountain declared park land for

future generations

Speakers - Elizabeth Gordon and Diane Hansen

c) David Jaques, Undated,

Re:

Removal of sign on North Road precluding a

right turn on Cameron Street between

7:00 and 9:00 a.m.

Speaker - David Jaques

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the delegations be heard."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

a) Mr. Mark Fletcher, 1573 - 101 Avenue, Surrey, appeared before Council on behalf of Burnaby Firefighters requesting the City co-fund with the Burnaby Firefighters Charitable Society, the purchase of 12 Defibrillators to equip all of Burnaby's first line emergency response vehicles.

Mr. Fletcher advised that timing is of critical importance in preventing brain damage or death in victims of cardiac arrest. Defibrillation is an important part of early treatment, however, Burnaby Firefighters do not currently have the equipment necessary to administer this treatment.

The speaker noted that the appropriate Defibrillation treatment will save lives and be of critical importance in providing first response emergency treatment.

The proposed equipment is manufactured by Space Lab and is state of the art, upgradeable equipment which is compatible with other fire departments as well as the Provincial ambulance service. Mr. Fletcher presented a price quotation from the Space Lab Company for a total of \$71,083.

Arising from the discussion Councillor Young was granted leave to introduce the following motion:

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the City of Burnaby, in cooperation with the Burnaby Firefighters Charitable Society contribute \$40,000 toward the purchase of Defibrillation equipment, with funds to come from either the Contingency or Stabilization Funds."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Council also requested that this action be communicated to the Union of B.C. Municipalities in recognition of Occupational Health and Safety Week 1994.

b) Ms. Elizabeth Gordon, 1795 Blaine Avenue and Ms. Diane Hansen, 7305 Barnet Road, Burnaby, B.C. appeared before Council on behalf of the Burnaby Mountain Preservation Society to extend their appreciation to Council for their efforts to have the Burnaby Mountain Conservation area surrounding S.F.U. declared a park.

Ms. Gordon recognized the contribution of the late Tom Constable, a former Mayor of Burnaby and a member of the Burnaby Mountain Preservation Society toward the preservation of this valuable natural resource.

The speaker noted that the B.M.P.S. supports Council's application to have these lands included in the Protected Area Strategy.

Ms. Diane Hansen also addressed Council reiterating support for the preservation of the Burnaby Mountain Conservation Lands and its inclusion in the Protected Area Strategy.

Arising from the presentation Councillor Drummond was granted leave to introduce the following motion:

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT staff be requested to develop an historical overview of the Conservation Lands on Burnaby Mountain for use in discussions with Simon Fraser University."

Councillor Corrigan entered the Council Chamber at 7:40 p.m. and took his place at the Council table.

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

c) The delegation did not appear before Council.

### 3. CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items of the City Manager's Report No. 38, 1994 June 20 which pertain thereto be brought forward for consideration at this time."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

a) Canadian Mental Health Association,
 Executive Director,
 1994 June 07,

1994 Julie 07,

Re: Thanks for space allotment at

Edmonds North Wing Community Resource Centre

A letter dated 1994 June 07 was received from the Canadian Mental Health Association expressing appreciation for the provision of community space in the Edmonds North Wing Resource Centre.

b) Burnaby Beautification Committee, Chair, 1994 June 06,

Re: Thanks for support for 1993 Great Tree Hunt

A letter dated 1994 June 06 was received from the Burnaby Beautification Committee expressing appreciation to the City of Burnaby for the financial assistance to purchase document frames for the certificates awarded to owners of noteworthy trees in the 1993 Great Tree Hunt.

The Kinsmen Rehabilitation Foundation of B.C.,
 Director of Marketing and Development,
 1994 June 13,

Re: Request permission to conduct 1995

Kinsmen Mothers' March 1995 January 15 to 31

A letter dated 1994 June 13 was received from the Kinsmen Rehabilitation Foundation of B.C. requesting permission to conduct their annual Kinsmen Mothers' March campaign in Burnaby from 1995 January 15 to 31.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the request from the Kinsmen Rehabilitation Foundation to conduct their annual Kinsmen Mothers' March campaign in Burnaby from 1995 January 15 to 31 be approved."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

d) Eugene Kaellis, 1994 June 13,

Re: Automated Voting Machines

A letter dated 1994 June 13 was received from Eugene Kaellis providing a variety of suggestions for automated voting systems for use by the City.

A staff notation appended to this item of correspondence advises that on 1994 May 30 Council received a report on the purchase of vote counting equipment and referred same to the Executive Committee for further review. The proposed vote counting equipment is currently state of the art and provides a sound, easy to use and maintain product at a reasonable price. While the correspondent's proposal is an interesting one, it is not felt to be economically or strategically feasible at this time.

e) U.B.C.M., Executive Director, 1994 June 10,

Re: Part 3 of the Contaminated Sites Regulation

A memorandum dated 1994 June 10 was received from the Union of British Columbia Municipalities providing Council members with a copy of Part 3 of the Contaminated Sites Regulation and a revised consultation plan of the Ministry of Environment. The UBCM advised that the effective date of the regulation has been extended to 1995 January 01.

Councillor Drummond retired from the Council Chamber at 7:50 p.m.

## 4. REPORTS

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Councillor Rankin retired from the Council Chamber at 7:51 p.m.

a) TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE (TRANSPORTATION AND TRANSIT DIVISION) Re: Rapid Bus Service - Report from B.C. Transit

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) submitted a report prepared in response to a B.C. Transit report regarding Rapid Bus Service. The transit report notes that two routes have been identified for implementation in the 1994/1995 budget year; the Richmond - Vancouver route and the Lougheed - Broadway route. However, the report appears to grant priority to the Richmond - Vancouver route with implementation scheduled for 1994 and implementation of the Lougheed - Broadway route in 1994/95.

As a result, the Committee is requesting Council write to B.C. Transit requesting clarification as to when the Lougheed - Broadway Rapid Bus Service will be implemented.

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) recommended:

1. THAT B.C. Transit be requested to confirm that the Lougheed - Broadway Rapid Bus Service will be implemented in the 1994/95 fiscal year.

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendation of the Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) be adopted."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Arising from the discussion Councillor Evans was granted leave to introduce the following motion:

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT a copy of the Committee report be sent to the Vancouver Regional Transit Commission."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Councillor Drummond returned to the Council Chamber at 7:55 p.m. and took his place at the Council table.

b) TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
(TRANSPORTATION AND TRANSIT DIVISION)
Re: Community Transportation Plan - South East Burnaby

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) submitted a report outlining an approach for the development for the Community Transportation Plan and to address concerns of south east Burnaby residents regarding traffic patterns in their area. Commuter traffic is using residential streets in the area to avoid congestion along 16th Avenue and 10th Avenue.

In order to expedite the process the Committee is recommending a survey be sent to all residents in the area and a Resident Committee be formed to meet in the fall.

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) recommended:

- THAT the attached survey be sent to all households in the area defined in Figure 1, to solicit representation for a Resident Committee, and to document resident opinion on traffic patterns in their area, as well as the importance of access.
- THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to those residents whose letters appeared on the agenda of the 1994 May 20 meeting of the Traffic and Transportation Committee.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG:

"THAT the recommendations of the Traffic and Transportation Committee (Transportation and Transit Division) be adopted."

- c) The City Manager presented Report No. 38, 1994 June 20 on the matters listed following as Items 1 to 9 either providing the information shown or recommending the courses of action indicated for the reasons given:
  - Bylaw to Fund the Continued Development of Riverway Golf Course

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Recreation and Cultural Services to request Council's approval to bring forward a bylaw to fund the continued development of Riverway Golf Course. The funding will provide for a completion of the last seven holes of the golf course.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT a bylaw be brought forward to appropriate \$305,000 from Capital Reserves to finance the completion (excluding cart paths, road surfacing and equipment purchases) of the last seven holes at Riverway Golf Course.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

Councillor Rankin returned to the Council Chamber at 8:00 p.m. and took his place at the Council table.

Arising from the discussion Councillor Drummond was granted leave to introduce the following motion:

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT staff prepare a financial analysis outlining the time required to recoup the funds invested in the Riverway Golf Course, including the land value."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

2. <u>Canadian Parks/Recreation Association Annual Conference</u>

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Recreation and Cultural Services requesting Council authorization to attend the Canadian Parks/Recreation Association 1994 National Conference in Charlottetown, P.E.I.

The City Manager recommended:

 THAT approval be given for the Director Recreation and Cultural Services to attend the Canadian Parks/Recreation Association 1994 National Conference in Charlottetown, P.E.I.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

3. Capital Works Program Drainage Improvements to Frogger's Creek

This item was withdrawn from the Council agenda.

Councillor Young retired from the Council Chamber at 8:05 p.m.

Councillor Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 8:05 p.m.

Council requested that a report on drainage improvements to Frogger's Creek also be provided to the Environment and Waste Management Committee.

4. 2nd Annual Armstrong Elementary School 5 KM Road Race

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering requesting Council approval of a temporary road closure to accommodate the second annual Armstrong Elementary School 5 Km road race to be held on June 23rd. The race requires the closure of 12th Avenue from Coquitlam Street to Langley Street from 1:00 p.m. to 2:30 p.m.

The City Manager recommended:

- 1. THAT Council approve the road race as discussed in this report.
- 2. THAT the coordinator of the event, Mr. Bill Chambers, Head Teacher, Armstrong Elementary School, 8757 Armstrong Avenue, Burnaby, B.C., be sent a copy of this report.

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND:

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

5. Financial Information Act - Statements

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance providing the 1993 Schedule of Wage and Payments. The Financial Information Act requires municipalities to annually publish statements that contain information with respect to remuneration paid to each employee, monies paid to suppliers of goods and services over \$10,000 and a consolidated total of all other payments made to suppliers of goods and services.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes.

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Arising from the discussion Councillor Drummond was granted leave to introduce the following motion:

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT staff prepare a report on the volume and cost of paper used in the City including a comparison with the past five to ten years."

### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

6. Council Remuneration and Expenses

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Finance providing Council with the 1993 Annual Report of Council Remuneration and Expenses. This report is prepared in accordance with Section 267.1 of the Municipal Act of B.C.

The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

### **CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY**

7. 7320 Curtis Street, Burnaby, B.C. Lot 1, D.L. 135, Grp. 1, Plan 16072

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building advising that numerous attempts by the Engineering Department to secure the subject building have been unsuccessful, attempts to contact the owner have also been unsuccessful and as the building poses a safety threat to the community staff are recommending Council take action under Section 936 of the Municipal Act and order its removal.

## The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT Council declare the buildings located at the subject address a nuisance and order that they be removed by their owner within 30 days after the service of the order.

### 2. THAT Council order that:

- a) In the case of default by the owner to comply with the order within the period named in it, the City, by its employees or others, may enter and carry out the demolition of the buildings and the removal of the related debris from the property at the expense of the owner; and
- b) In the case of default by the owner to comply with the order, the charges for carrying out the demolition of the buildings and removal of the related debris including all incidental expenses if unpaid on 1994 December 31, shall be added to and form part of the taxes payable on the subject land for real property as taxes in arrears.
- 3. THAT a copy of this report be provided to the registered owner of the property at the address provided from the Assessment Roll:

Ann Savicky, Box 6552 - Depot 'C', Victoria, B. C. V8P 5N7

4. THAT a copy of this report be provided to all parties registered as having an interest in or charge against this property.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

### 8. <u>Deputy Approving Officer for Subdivisions</u>

The City Manager submitted a report from the Approving Officer requesting appointment of a Deputy Approving Officer for subdivision applications in order to ensure the availability of an Approving Officer during the absence of the Director Planning and Building.

### The City Manager recommended:

1. THAT Mr. Jack Belhouse, Deputy Director Planning and Building, be appointed as an Approving Officer for subdivisions.

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

### 9. Fraser Basin Management Program

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and Building providing Council with a summary of the 1993 program activities, proposed action plan for 1994/95 and requesting Council's authorization to continue involvement with the program.

Staff advise that in 1993 the FBMP focused on activities in five main areas: Management Strategies, Demonstration Projects, Coordinating and Integrating Programs, Auditing Sustainability and Information, Communications and Education.

The 1994/95 Program identifies 50+ items, with a focus on four areas identified as priorities within the Basin: Water Resources Management, Fisheries and Aquatic Habitat Management, Pollution Prevention and Waste Minimization and Community Development.

The City Manager recommended:

- 1. THAT the City of Burnaby continue its involvement in the Fraser Basin Management Program subject to an annual review by Council.
- 2. THAT Council authorize the payment of \$18,268.67 as this City's contribution to the 1994 Fraser Basin Management Program.
- 3. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Environment and Waste Management Committee for its information.

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR RANKIN:

"THAT the recommendations of the City Manager be adopted."

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:14 p.m. and took his place at the Council table.

Councillor Young returned to the Council Chamber at 8:14 p.m. and took his place at the Council table.

Councillor Evans retired from the Council Chamber at 8:25 p.m.

## CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Arising from the discussion Councillor Corrigan was granted leave to introduce the following motion:

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the Environment and Waste Management Committee review whether or not the Fraser Basin Management Program could be amalgamated with the Fraser River Estuary Management Program."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the Committee now rise and report."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The Council reconvened.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted."

**CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY** 

## 5. TABLED MATTERS

a) Rezoning Reference No. 20, 1994 4252 Imperial Street (Bylaws, Second Reading, Council 1994 June 13)

Council chose not to lift this item of business from the table at this time.

### 6. BYLAWS

### FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READING

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 12, 1994	10059
Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 13, 1994	10060
Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 14, 1994	10061
Burnaby Heritage Site Designation Bylaw No. 1, 1994	10062

be now introduced and read three times."

## **CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING**

#10022

Text Amendment

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 9, 1994

10022

be now read a third time."

## **MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:** SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the motion as moved by Councillor Drummond and seconded by Councillor Corrigan being, 'THAT Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 9, 1994, No. 10022 be now read a third time,' be now TABLED."

**CARRIED** 

OPPOSED: COUNCILLOR RANKIN

This item was tabled to allow discussion by a full representation of Council members.

## RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION

# 9994	7521 Arbor Street	RZ #14/91B
#10010	Portion of 2211 Rosser Avenue	RZ #76/93
#10033	Text Amendment	

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

### "THAT

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 60, 1993	9994
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 6, 1994	10010
Burnaby Community Facilities Contribution Agreement Bylaw No. 1, 1994	10057
Burnaby Community Facilities Contribution Agreement Bylaw No. 2, 1994	10058
Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment Bylaw No. 14, 1994	10033

be now reconsidered and finally adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the Corporate Seal affixed thereto."

### 7. **NEW BUSINESS**

#### Councillor Evans

Councillor Evans was granted leave to bring forward the following motion regarding negotiations between the G.V.R.D. and Community Health Nurses:

## MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:

"THAT the City of Burnaby urge the G.V.R.D. and the Community Health Nurses to return to the bargaining table and work to resolve this dispute as quickly as possible."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

### Councillor Lawson

Councillor Lawson advised that at a recent meeting of the G.V.R.D. Parks Committee, the Committee agreed to proceed with the extension of the trail around the south west corner of Burnaby Lake without any modifications.

### Councillor Johnston

Councillor Johnston advised that he is in receipt of a letter from Dr. Peter Will of Burnaby General Hospital expressing concerns with regard to proposed closure of the Pediatric Floor.

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR DRUMMOND:

"THAT the correspondence from Dr. Will be REFERRED to staff for a report."

#### CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

### Councillor Lawson

Councillor Lawson was granted leave to introduce the following motion with respect to the salary freeze imposed on R.C.M.P. Members:

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT WHEREAS the Federal Government has placed a freeze on all R.C.M.P. salaries including the increments for new recruits;

AND WHEREAS the freeze on increments on new recruits will affect the ability of the R.C.M.P. to recruit the best new members;

AND WHEREAS this affects the morale of new members who have made commitments in their personal affairs and who are severely penalized by the freeze on salary increments;

THEREFORE BE IT BE RESOLVED THAT Burnaby Council request the Solicitor General of Canada to reconsider the freeze on salary increments of new recruits."

# MOVED BY COUNCILLOR LAWSON: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS:

"THAT the resolution regarding the freeze on salary increments for new R.C.M.P. recruits be **REFERRED** to staff in order to obtain more detailed information with regard to the Federal position."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

### 8. INQUIRIES

His Worship, Mayor W.J. Copeland

Mayor Copeland advised that he is in receipt of a memorandum from Superintendent Beaudreau of the Burnaby Detachment, R.C.M.P. advising that he is nominating Mr. and Mrs. Trevor Dawson and Constable Doug Wells for recognition under the Community Policing Awards Program.

Councillor Evans

MAXOR Poland

Councillor Evans advised that the R.C.M.P. will be hosting an open house on June 26th from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR YOUNG: SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN:

"THAT this regular Council Meeting do now adjourn."

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The regular Council Meeting adjourned at 8.52 p.m.

Confirmed:

**Certified Correct:** 

DEBLIEV CIEV CLEDY